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PLAIN LANGUAGE SUMMARY: INTERPERSONAL COUNSELLING FOR ADOLESCENT DEPRESSION DELIVERED

Plain language summary

Why was the study needed?

Mild depression is common in young people and, if not treated, can lead to major depression. Evidence 
shows that offering young people with mild depression a talking therapy called interpersonal counselling 
could reduce distress. However, most young people with mild depression consult family services, where 
staff do not have training in interpersonal counselling.

What were we trying to find out?

We wanted to find out if it would be possible to carry out a big study to test interpersonal counselling 
for young people with mild depression, which can be delivered by non-mental health professionals 
following a 2-day training workshop.

What did we do?

We invited young people with mild depression to take part in the study. We provided training in 
interpersonal counselling to staff from 13 different services. Individuals were selected at random to 
either continue their usual care or trial interpersonal counselling. The aim was to recruit 60 young 
people to make the study valid; however, we were only able to recruit 16. We collected information 
using questionnaires, interviews and session recordings.

What did we find out?

Most participants found interpersonal counselling helpful. We found evidence that it might lead to 
better quality of life and reduced need for health care over time. Due to COVID-19, staff shortages, staff 
concerns that participants may not receive interpersonal counselling and participants’ changing needs, 
we were not able to recruit enough participants to fully answer our questions, meaning we cannot rely 
on the findings of the study. This study did not support a future study of interpersonal counselling in 
the current settings. However, we have included what we learnt from our challenges, which might help 
researchers plan similar studies in future.
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